Village of Algonquin Special Village Board Meeting Held at the Ganek Municipal Center September 24, 2015

CALL TO ORDER: Deputy Clerk, Michelle Weber, called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m., calling roll with Trustees Robert Smith, Debby Sosine; Brian Dianis, Jerry Glogowski, and John Spella present. A quorum was established.

Absent: President John Schmitt and Trustee Jim Steigert.

Staff in Attendance: Tim Schloneger, Village Manager and John Bucci, Chief of Police

Debby Sosine made motion to appoint Bob Smith as acting Village President, seconded by Jerry Glogowski.

Roll Call Vote; voting aye: Sosine, Dianis, Glogowski, Smith, and Spella.

1. Approving Ordinance permitting an exception for section 43.10, Noise, of the Algonquin Municipal Code to provide for construction at Algonquin Commons.

Mr. Schloneger explained that Mr. Borchart, contractor for Algonquin Commons, approached the Committee of the Whole during their last meeting asking if he can extend the hours of construction. Trustee Glogowski and Smith asked the reasoning behind the request, and what would the timeframe difference be if with and without the additional hours. Mr. Borchart explained their needs as not only as a timeliness factor but more as a safety concern. The parking lot area under construction at this time is adjacent to the stores that open early in the morning and for pedestrian safety he is asking for earlier hours so the trucks and machinery are finished before the pedestrian traffic begins.

Mr. Smith asked for audience questions or concerns. Ms. Tamara Miner, 1407 Millbrook Drive, stated the excessive noise has caused her and her neighbors loss of sleep. She feels if this is approved the Village is opening their doors to more contractors wanting special hours. And the lack of prior approval from the Board is an insult to the community.

With no further comments or discussion it was moved by Trustee Sosine, seconded by Glogowski to approve the special construction hours as stated in the Ordinance. Roll Call Vote; voting aye: Sosine, Dianis, Glogowski, Smith, and Spella.

With no further business, Acting Village President Bob Smith adjourned the meeting at 8:13 p.m. Ayes carried.

Submitted:	
	Michelle Weber, Deputy Village Clerk
Approved this 6 th day of October, 2015	
	Robert Smith, Acting Village President